
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,

Bridport on Monday 5 July 2010 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms S.J. Williams (in the Chair)
Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman 

C.M. Ray
K.A. Day 


D.G. Rickard (ex-officio)

J.D. Hunt


C.D. Wild
PUBLIC FORUM

Mr Richard Comstive spoke on behalf of the applicants for A4/958 27-29 West Street and 2-4 Victoria Grove.  He explained that a lot of consultation had taken place with the occupiers of the premises and the intention was to locate all existing business tenants in the new development. Following the withdrawal of the previous application, consultations had also taken place with the Design and Conservation Officer. The design was generally considered to be acceptable. 
11.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs: Ms R.C. Kayes and P.J. Lathey.
12.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 7 June 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

13.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillor C.D. Wild declared a personal and prejudicial interest in application A6 /957 Bredy Veterinary Centre, Sea Road North as he knew one of the applicants. He left the room whilst this application was considered.
14.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS


RESOLVED: that 


(a) the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached 
schedule A be 
forwarded to the District Council. 


(b) the applications in Schedule B be noted.

15.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 2229. 

16.
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING
The Town Clerk reported the suggested new names of streets on the Flaxhayes development:  Kestrel Mews, Sparrow Mews and Hemp Way.  These would be in addition to the previously agreed Dibdin View.
Members felt that “mews” indicated a connection with stables and Kestrel Lane and Sparrow Lane were suggested as alternatives. 

RESOLVED: that the comments on the street names as above be passed on to the Flaxhayes Steering Group.

17.
COMMUNICATIONS
There were no items reported.
The meeting closed at 7.47p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 2 August 2010
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